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Adopt-A-Seat to save the Humota 

Movie patrons of the greater Humboldt community, which includes just about everyone at one time or another, can easily do their part to help save the historic Humota Theatre at 515 Sumner Ave. 


People interested in saving the theatre have coordinated with the Humboldt/Dakota City Chamber of Commerce to offer an Adopt-A-Seat campaign. For $150 for an individual or $300 for a business or organization, the person or business/organization will have their names added to a plaque that will be on permanent display in the movie theatre. 


Sarah Vanord, co-manager at the Humota, says the fundraising campaign has been very successful in other communities. 


She emphasizes that people will not actually be purchasing a seat, as the theatre seats are expected to be replaced in a couple of years.


“This is just a name for the fundraiser, but those contributing will get their names on a plaque along with an inscription if they choose,” Vanord said. 


People interested are asked to stop by the Humboldt Daktoa City Chamber, 627 Sumner Ave., Tuesday-Friday, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. and pick up an application. The Chamber will be closed Thursday and Friday, Aug. 9-10. 


The applications are also available in downloadable form at the Humota Theatre Facebook page. Checks should be made out to “Friends of the Park,” with the words “Adopt-A-Seat” in the memo line. They may be mailed to the Chamber Welcome Center, c/o Cari Riesselman, 627 Sumner Ave., Humboldt, IA 50548.


Vanord said if all 312 seats can be adopted, that would be approximately $46,800, and a great kick-start to theatre fundraising efforts. 


“We have really high hopes that this will take off and be successful. We have other fundraisers planned for the future,” she said. 


“We want to make a very special thank you to Renae Dreyer and Humboldt Engraving and Gifts for their donation of the plaques and engraving,” Vanord said. 


People who wish to contribute to the theatre but are not interested in having their name on a plaque, may do so by sending a check in care of “Friends of the Park,” to Humboldt City Hall, 29 5th St. S., Humboldt, IA 50548, and write the words “Humota” in the notation line. 


Contributions to these efforts are tax-deductible as allowable by law.    
